RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF HARRISON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Held: Township Civic Center Date: July 9, 2025 Time: 7:30 pm

CALL TO ORDER

‘The Harrison Township Board of Trustees met in regular scssion with Chairman,
Thomas C. Losekamp, presiding. Present were: Kenneth W. Fohl, Larry E. Kinnett and
Thomas C. Losekamp.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Kinnett made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2025 regular
meeting and the June 30, 2025 special mecting. Mr. Fohl seconded the motion. Roll call
~all yea

FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT

Mr. Kinnett made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer’s Financial Report,
which includes the payment of bills including electronic payments. Seconded by Mr.
Fohl. Roll call - all yea

POLICE REPORT

Lt. McElroy of the Ilamilton County Sheriff’s office reported on the prior
month’s police incidents in Harrison Township. Of notc there was a water rescue. There
was a total of 5 auto crashes. There were 148 calls for service in Harrison Township
during this period. Deputies responded to 120 of those calls for service and logged out 28
calls for service due to Be on the Look Of, public services, EMS runs etc. The average
response lime to responded calls for service was 11 minutes.

VISITORS
Ilona Seaman with iPanda.Design gave a lengthy presentation about the website
design and maintenance services they provide.

FIRE REPORT
None

ZONING and NUISANCE REPORT
Mr. Fohl reported he addressed a couple of tall grass concerns on Flora Road and
New Biddinger.




PUBLIC HEARING

The Board entered into a Public Hearing for the purpose of discussing the FY
2026 Annual Tax Budget at 8:54pm. After a brief discussion the Board went back to the
Regular Mecting.

BUSINESS REPORT

Mr. Losekamp made a motion to approve the FY 2026 Annual Tax Budget to be
submitted to the Hamilton County Auditor. Mr. Fohl seconded the motion. Roll call - all
yea

TRUSTEE REPORTS and CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Losekamp reported the City wants to install an clectronic gate at the Eitta
Avenue Community Center entrance. The City also has a $90,000 grant to install a new
rcader board welcome sign. They will move and replace the onc on Harrison Avenue and
hopefully the onc on George Street. We may be asked to split various costs for these
items. He also reported Hilltop Performance will have an open housc on July 27" at their
location.

ADJOURNMENT

Being no further business, Mr. Losckamp madc a motion to adjourn the mecting,
scconded by Mr. IFohl. Roll call - all yea

The mecting was adjourned at 9:38 pm.
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